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OFFICE OF THE PRIME MINISTER 

Letter from Prime Minister Jean Chrétien toMr—H9sni Mubarak,  
President of the Arab Republic of Egypt 	 June 26. 1995 

• 

Dear Mr. President: All Canadians were shocked by [the] terrible assassination attack against you in Addis 

Adaba, and are relieved that you escapéd safely. The Government of Canada strongly condemns such criminal 

acts. For my part, I hope that such senseless,acts.of. violence do not deter you from pursuing the constructive 

policies which you have undertaken on behalf of Egypt.- At the June 15-17 Halifax Summit, I joined with the 

leaders of other G-7 countries and Russia in strongly condemning all acts of international terrorism. Weagreed 
to share more intensively our experiences of, and lessons learned from, major terrorist incidents, and to 

improve our cooperation in counter-terrorism. We also called on all States that assist terrorists to renounce 

terrorism and to deny financial or other support for terrorist organizations. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 	 • 

September 4-15: 	 UN World Conference on Women (Beijing, China) 
December 2-4: 	 6th Summit of La Francophonie (Cotonou, Benin) 

Additional  copies of the  above  documents  that  arc  produced by  the  Department  of Foreign  Affairs  and International 
 Trade can be obtained by calling  (613) 944-4000 or  toll-free  at  I-800-267-8376. Documenta  produced by other 

departments canbe obtained by ceiling their  respective communications divisions in Ottawa.  Thi& Week  in  Trade  and 
Foreign  Policy/Le  commerce ci la politique étrangère cette semaine  is produced weekly by  the Foreign  Policy 

 Communications Division  (BCF)  of the  Department  of  Foreign  Affairs  and International  Trade. 


